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Thank you Mr. President. 

The Republic of Korea warmly welcomes the delegation of Peru to its third cycle of the UPR. We note with appreciation that the Government of Peru has made significant efforts to comply with international standards and to cooperate with UN and other regional human rights systems for the protection and promotion of human rights.
We highly commend the establishment of the National Commission against Discrimination and the platform of Alert against Racism. We also welcome the adoption of the Act and National Plan on the Search for Disappeared Persons and the establishment of the national mechanism for the prevention of torture in the Office of the Ombudsman. In addition, we acknowledge the Government’s cooperation with the Working Group on Enforced or Involuntary Disappearances and the Working Group on the issue of human rights and transnational corporations and other business enterprises during their national visits.
With these efforts and progress in mind, my delegation would like to present two recommendations: 

· First, continue its efforts to prevent violence against women and girls and to ensure them quality service for their sexual and reproductive health.

· Second, step up its efforts to protect the rights of Indigenous Peoples; for example, by establishing an independent mechanism to deal with their claims regarding property titles.

We wish Peru all the success in its third UPR review.  

Thank you, Mr. President.  /End/

